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[00:00] 
One Great Book Volume IV, Book 4: The War That Saved My Life 
 
[UPBEAT INTRO MUSIC]  
 
Hey readers, I’m Anne Bogel, and you’re listening to One Great Book, the short-form podcast 
from the team behind What Should I Read Next?, where each week I pull one stand-out 
selection off my personal bookshelves and tell you all about it in ten minutes or less. 
 
[MUSIC] 

 
Readers, in these episodes of One Great Book, I get to tell you all about a book I love in ten 
minutes or less. This is my opportunity to metaphorically press a book into your hands you that 
might not have known about otherwise—or perhaps, knowing about the book, you might think 
it’s not for you. Maybe that’s because of its genre, maybe you don’t like the cover, maybe the 
book is in a corner of the bookstore that you never venture to. Today I’m sharing a book that I’ve 
pressed into the hands of scores of readers—sometimes literally, sometimes 
metaphorically—and what I’ve heard over and over again, “I never would have picked that for 
myself but I LOVED IT.” And that thrill of discovery, coupled with that near-miss 
experience—well, it’s a highlight of the reading life.  
 
So, why might readers miss out on this book? It’s not because it’s sci fi, like Sleeping Giants, it’s 
not because of the horrible cover, like The Ballad of the Whiskey Robber. It’s because it’s a 
middle grade novel, but don’t let that stop you reader, because this novel has been a hit with 
readers of all ages. C. S. Lewis has my back on this one; he once said “a children's story which 
is enjoyed only by children is a bad children's story.” This book is nothing of the sort: in The War 
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That Saved My Life, Kimberly Brubaker Bradley flips the script on your typical wartime story to 
tell a tale of pain and hardship, yes, but that pain comes from unexpected quarters—as does 
the love and redemption her characters ultimately find, and it is One. Great. Book.  
 

 
*** 

 
[02:06] 
One Great Book is brought to you by Page 1 Books, the book subscription company that brings 
hand-selected books straight to your mailbox or to your friends and family’s mailboxes.  
 
A Page 1 subscription is the perfect gift for the reader in your life. You go to page1books.com, 
choose the length of the subscription—that’s 3, 6, or 12 months—and then print out or email the 
gift card to give them whenever YOU are ready. 
 
Then the recipient of this box of bookish delight goes to Page 1 and fills in some info on their 
reading tastes. That way each month Page 1 can match them with the perfect book selection 
personalized just for them, delightfully wrapped, and accompanied by small literary tokens. 
 

And if at any point Page 1 selects a book that’s too perfect, meaning they’ve already read, it no 
worries—Page 1 will happily send a replacement. And they don’t even have to return the 
duplicate, just tuck a Page 1 bookmark inside and pass it along to another reader. 
 
Delight your loved ones for months to come—with a Page 1 Books gift subscription.  
 
Go to page1books that’s page the number 1 books dot com and select “give the gift of page 1” 
to get started. That’s page the number 1 dot com. 
 

*** 
  
Bradley’s story begins in the little moments. She knew she wanted to write not about the 
marquis events of history, but about the small stories. The battles, the laws, the natural 
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disasters—sure, they’re important, but they don’t interest as a writer her nearly as much as how 
ordinary people lived their lives in different eras. That is why she writes historical fiction.  
 
[03:35] 
For this story, she thought she wanted to write about WWII. Specifically, she wanted to write 
about the British children who were evacuated to rural areas during World War II. For many 
children, being forced to leave their home for an unfamiliar area, while their parents stayed 
behind, possibly to get bombed—it was horrible. But Bradley began to wonder: what if there was 
a child for whom the evacuation wasn’t traumatic? What if she could write a character for whom 
being taken away from her family and plopped in the countryside with strangers was an 
”unmitigated good.” 
 
That’s exactly what she did. Readers, meet Ada. She’s nine years old, and she’s never been 
allowed to leave her family’s small London apartment. Ada was born with a club foot, you see, 
and her mother is too ashamed of Ada’s twisted foot to even let her out in public.  
 
Then the war arrives in London, and Ada's mother prepares to put her little brother Jamie on a 
train to safety. Ada doesn’t leave the house, so no one has any intention of evacuating her. If 
the bombs were the only thing she feared, that might be okay. But when Ada sees a chance to 
escape the prison that is her terrible home life, she takes it and makes a daring escape to join 
Jamie when he departs for the countryside.  
 
Soon Ada and Jamie reach a small unnamed town, one that Bradley actually modeled after the 
English town of Kent. A woman named Susan begrudgingly takes them in; she has to, everyone 
has to do their bit for the war effort. And while Ada expected to hate her new life almost as much 
as her old with her mother, her new circumstances surprise her. She learns to read, and ride a 
horse, and finally be useful.  
 
But the change of location doesn’t fix everything for Ada; she may have escaped her awful 
home life but things are still pretty hard in the country of a nation at war. British students are 
taught extensively about this period of history in school, but what many don’t know—especially 
those who didn’t grow up in Britain learning their national history—is that all those children were 

 
© 2019 Modern Mrs. Darcy 



 
 
 
evacuated from the cities because everyone expected the cities to be bombed. But that’s not 
what happened, not at first, and let me say that all these historical details about how the lives of 
ordinary citizens were turned upside down by the evacuations are completely fascinating to me 
an American who didn’t learn these things in school. At the beginning of the war, the rural areas 
were attacked. That means that instead of being sent to safety, Ada and Jamie were sent to the 
most dangerous part of England. And while Ada may have escaped her mother—or thought she 
did, at least—she still has plenty of challenging trials ahead of her. As a reader, it’s both pain 
and joy to root for Ada as she meets them head-on.  
 
[MUSIC] 
 
[06:10] 
Readers, this is a book about hard things. It’s about one little girl, unloved and unwanted, 
plunged into extraordinarily dangerous circumstances. But Ada learns she’s not entirely 
powerless, and she finds reserves of hidden strength to fight back with everything she has. She 
also begins to realize she’s not the only one who needs saving here. 
 
This story is also about Susan: an older woman facing plenty of her own hardship and pain, who 
is grieving in a way she’s barely allowed to admit. And it’s about a community facing 
unspeakable circumstances with all the courage they can muster. Adults and children will read 
this story in different ways, and they’ll empathize with different characters; that’s okay, perhaps 
that’s even how it should be.  
 
I just loved this and have been thrilled to see so many readers of all ages enjoy it. It’s a 
Newbery Honor Book, if you care about such things, as well as a #1 New York Times bestseller, 
and a Modern Mrs Darcy Book Club selection, it’s beloved by children and adults alike. If you 
love this, you cannot miss the sequel, The War I Finally Won.  
 
When asked about her hopes for the book, Bradley says  “I really hope that when readers read 
this they get a sense of how love can change the world and how it develops among people even 
when they don’t expect it.” You won’t be surprised to hear that The War That Saved My Life is a 
hopeful book, and such a satisfying read. Readers will be cheering Ada on as she begins to 
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wiggle her way into Susan’s heart, as well as riveted by the danger, daring, and risks that both 
Ada and Susan take to discover true belonging and a place to call home.  
 
[07:38] 
In short, if you’re looking for an action-packed, emotionally resonant story about history, family, 
and the healing power of love—though not necessarily in that order—The War That Saved My 
Life may be the next great book you’re looking for. 
 
[MUSIC] 
 
Readers, visit modernmrsdarcy.com/onegreatbook to learn more about all the great books in 
this volume. While you’re there, sign up for our newsletter, so you stay up to date on all our 
news and happenings, and are the first to know about upcoming events. Pretty soon we’re 
going to have spring book tour news so now is a great time to get on that list. That’s modern 
mrs darcy dot com slash one O-N-E one great book. Modernmrsdarcy.com/onegreatbook 
 
Thanks again to our sponsor Page 1 Books, the book box company that delivers a box of 
bookish delight to your gift recipients this season and in the year to come. Learn more about 
giving or receiving the gift of book mail at page the number 1 books dot com. 
 
I’d love to hear what you think about The War That Saved My Life on Twitter or Instagram you 
can find me there @AnneBogel that’s Anne with an E, B as in books, O-G-E-L. You can also 
find me on Instagram @WhatShouldIReadNext.  
 
That’s the title of my long form podcast where each week a reader tells me three books they 
love, one book they don’t, and what they’re reading now, and I recommend three titles they 
should read next.  
 
What Should I Read Next also the name of our patreon community where literary podcast 
listeners love to come together for fun book discussions, to get the inside scoop about both 
What Should I Read Next and One Great Book, and to get together for live Q&As with What 
Should I Read Next producer Brenna Frekerick and me. Go to patreon that P-A-T-R-E-O-N 
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patreon.com/whatshouldireadnext to find out more about all of those perks and to get access to 
the One Great Book bonus episodes I do each week. These are where I tell you all about one 
book I’ve read and loved but it hasn’t been published yet. So you can be in the know and be first 
on your library holds list. Again, that’s patreon.com/whatshouldireadnext. 
 
Thanks to Kellen Pechacek for his sound design on today’s episode.  
 
And readers, that’s it for this episode, thanks so much for listening.  
 
As Rainer Maria Rilke said, “ah, how good it is to be among people who are reading.”  
 
Happy reading, everyone. 
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